Minutes - General Meeting 20 September 2007
held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Bay
Terrace and Clara St.

Meeting opened at 7.40pm. 31 members and 1 visitor
were present. 6 apologies were received.

Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 16 August
2007, moved Jill Greenhill, seconded Nena Robertson.

Correspondence, inwards and outwards, accepted
and endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 6
September 2007, was presented by Lena McCreadie.
Financial Report, presented by Brian Brandenburg.

General A/C: Open: $11,746.31  Receipts: $§ 505.31
Expenses: $ 105.00
Closing Balance: $12,146.62
Investment A/C $15,000
Report was accepted and endorsed at the committee
meeting on Thursday 6 September 2007.
Resource Centre. Mystery photograph was one of the
timber posts at Wynnum Central Jetty. The collection
of 78rpm records left at the Centre has found a new
home with a record collector. Members were asked
to assist at the Spring Fair in October.

Heritage Tour. Details were provided of the next
tour to Warwick on 29 September and for an overnight
tour for the Bunya Mountains from 26 to 28 October.

General Business: Members were thanked for their
efforts in making the Shire Clerk’s Cottage Afternoon
tea (15/09) a pleasant and successful afternoon..

The Wynnum Ambulance Museum will feature on
Channel7’s Great South East on Sunday 14 October.

Spot Speaker. Kerrie Batchelor presented a paper
prepared on the Lorenz family of Ernest Street, Lota.

Main Speaker. Kerrie continued presenting
papers of the houses built on Manly Ridge,
Wyvernleigh, Lota House, Culterfel and Cracow.

Door Prize: Margaret Mack. Membership
Draw: Noela Stratton. Raffle: Heather Smith.

Evening closed at 8.30pm and members and
guests were provided with a delicious supper
donated by Jan Aplin, Betty Powell and Jan Bird..

Jill Greenhill
(Minute Secretary)
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Thursday 18 October - 7.30pm

in the Old Ambulance Building
(33 Tingal Rd / Corner Cedar St)

Guest Speakers:

Heather Smith
“From Kidston to Nazareth”

Thelma Crouch
“The Wynnum Sparks”

Do you have any personal memories?

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall
Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre.
Thanks go to Betty Mottram, Dawn Wilkins and Beryl
Kennedy who will be providing your supper.

Please invite a friend to attend



la Bunya Mountains Trip
26 - 28 October

¢ \We have a 22 seater bus that will
take us to the magical Bunya
Mountains.

e Accommodation has been

s everal chalets

e All meals will be
provided )

arranged in

eA local resident and
author on the history of s
the Bunya Mountains I
will lead us on a guided tour of the district.

e V isit the Army Aviation Museum
e B e entertained at a nearby observatory

A couple of people have pulled out of the trip so
there is still room if you'd like to come along.

The total cost is $400 and full payment is
needed by the meeting night - 18 October
2007.

Please see Heather or Jill if you need any more
information.

Last month’s quiz...

Q: When did the first train arrive in Wynnum?

A: The line from Woolloongabba to Cleveland
opened on 1 November 1889.

Q: Who was the first Mayor of Wynnum and in
what year was he appointed?

A: At the first meeting of the Wynnum Town
Council, on 12 February 1913, Sam Greene was
selected, by the members, to be the town’s first

Mayor.

From the Resource Centre -

Miss Pearly Wagner Fabian built the “Zelda”
Arcade at 137 - 139 Bay Terrace in 1957/58.
Does anyone know why the building was called
“Zelda"? Who were the original and subsequent
traders in the Arcade?

Jill

Where was 1?
September 2007

I was on Wynnum Central
Esplanade at the entrance to the
refurbished jetty, beside the wading
pool. The work was commissioned
by Wynnum Manly Rotary in 2003 to
mark 50 years of the Club. The
timber poles represent the original
timber jetty built here in the 1880’s.

Where am 1?
October 2007

#

Give your answer, and any details, to Jill .
Email: leslieg@powerup.com.au or
to Resource Centre.

deliver

Heritage Tour
Saturday, 24 Nov 2007

Christmas in the
Historical Redlands

e How often do we drive from
place to place and not really
see what's around us.?

e Do we know the history of those familiar
places?

e Join us for our last tour for the year and hear
some amazing facts.

e The Christmas break-up trip is always
popular so please book early to avoid
possible disappointment.

e More details will be provided next month

Cost $25
(Lunch additional $8)

Bookings: at Resource Centre or
Contact Jill Greenhill Ph 3393 3208

® Our Newsletter is sponsored by:

Catdge Cartridge World
ey Shop 5/143 Tingal Rd
e e Wynnum

o'

As reported in 1933:

“Practically every advantage possessed by city
dwellers is available to the residents of Wynnum.
In 1923 an electric light scheme was installed to
supply the various centres of the district. ~Since
then expansion has been rapid. Today the number
of consumers is nearly 4000...”

Remember our Regular Meetings . .
Third Thursday: 18 October 2007
Old Ambulance Building 7.30pm
Last Thursday: 25 October 2007
Wynnum Public Library 10am:
Talk: “The Gumdale Hut & Museum”

Resource Centre: Mon to Fri 10 — 12 noon
7/66 Bay Terrace (Outside Wynnum Library)




